
 
 

CPSC, The Toro Company Announce Recall of Liquid Cooled Z Master ZRT Mowers 
 
In cooperation with the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC), The Toro Company, Bloomington, Minn., is 
voluntarily recalling certain model Toro Z Master Z580, Z580-D, Z593-D and Z595-D liquid cooled zero turn mowers.  
These units were manufactured and sold from 2006-2009 and are equipped with fuel injected Kawasaki liquid cooled 
gasoline or Kubota liquid cooled diesel engines. 
 

Model Numbers  Serial Numbers  

74264 260000001-260999999 

74265 260000001-260999999 

74266 270000001-290999999 

74267 270000001-290999999 

74274 270000001-290999999 

74253 270000001-290999999 

74254 270000001-290999999 

 
The model and serial number are located on a decal on a metal plate the right hand side of the unit just to the rear of the 
height of cut adjustment lever.   
 
Problem: 
The coolant system overflow bottle on these products can become over-pressurized in the event of severe engine 
overheating.  This can result in release of the cap and a spray of hot coolant on the operator.  We have had six reports of 
operators who received burns from this release.  
  
What to do:  
If you have an affected unit, stop using the mower and contact Toro at 866-946-3109 (U.S. & Canada) to have a free 
modification kit sent directly to you.  Most people should be able to install this kit on their own.  If you are not able to 
effect this modification yourself, you may contact any Toro Dealer to have it installed for you at no charge.   
 

                

Side View of Mower.  Seat flipped up.
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